T CASE 4771 Applxcation of BLACK

' £ ‘RIVER (.ORP FOR A NON—S'.[‘ANDARD
' GAS UNIT, '




. | '

id

|
_TF&SC-V}PJCS_ | ‘ ‘ I
f Sma\\ txhibits !
' L |




mieier & mc cormic

T B S SRR Y PRt L

rela i S L o
.

k i o
H 4! B v R -

by

PO

Coay

‘dearnley,

. R . , BT [ T RO SR FUPE U R S SV
200 $IMMS BLDG. e P,q.,a_qx, 10028 PHONK ZAS;QQGPQDQ EBUQUERQUE, (NEW MEXICO 87103

[

1218 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDC, EAST ALY QU(RQUI. NEW MEXICO 87108

S Tt e T s
> . K _R8. 8 e

~ gt

N Y
)

‘Corporation for compulsory poéoling,

- Application of Michael P. Grace and

~and a non+standard unit, Eddy
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NEW MEXICO OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

November 21, 1972

~ DE NOVO''HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF:
Application-of Black River - “ /a;*g B
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IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 4766
Corinne Grace for compulscGry pooling

County, New Mexico.

£
REFODL. CQtate Cenlammigt, A. T,. Porter. Jr..
2 =Tate eoloolgcr .. a2

Secretary-Director
Land Commissidner, "Alex Armijo, -

Member

»

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




I

meler & me co

dearnley,

AFE_&JQ‘U;RQUE. NEW MEXICO 87103
VQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

ag010
SALD

209 SIMMS BLDG.s P.O. BOX 1092 8PHONE 243-

A

1216 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK BLOG. EAST

10: |

11

13

|
15
16|
17|
18 |
19:1°
20

21: |

23

24

E

§

{

25

3

PAGE
r__ .
MR. PORTER: Before we get into the Rutter ang
Wilbanks cases, which are Caseés 4763, 4764, and 47865,

perhaps we should determine what disposition we should make
of Cases 4771, 4772, and 4766,

2 P

'thGSE“a{pl'é&tiﬁﬁ§”ﬁéfé“m'

tra

b e W Lrree— — o
ir+-Cooley;~threoe

De Wovo by Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace.

MR. COOLEY: Mr., Commissioner, time and dryholes

seem to have resolved the differences that existed between

(-2

the contesting parties'in'those,cases:A—It~bas*been"
informally‘understood between the parties that should Mr.

Grace, after reviewing further the geology of the area,

desires to drill a well in fﬁe west -half of Section 4,N‘
Black River Corporation still holds thé Iégge interests
and will farm out those interests to Mr. Grace.

MR. HINKLE: That's correct.

MR. PORTER: So that could be worked‘out by a

voluntary agreement?

MR. COOLEY: Yes, sir. At this time, we ask that
the reqUest fof De Novo hearings in those cases be dismissed.
}MR. PORTER: . Cases 4771, 4772: and 4766, if there
is no objection, will be dismissed. j

(No response)

MR. PORTER: Cases 4771, 4772, and 4766 will be

dismissed.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
}  ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand
Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of
New Mexico, do ﬁereby certify that the foregoing and attached
Transcript'of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation

Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true

'wandMC"rfééf"féE6faW5f"Eﬁéwééiéﬂéfocéédings_to the best of

my knowledge, skill arid ability.

gﬁ:;;é;ggz;é:zja?aéi&wocaza

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
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BEFORE THE
NEW MIEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCE HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
" August 9, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

- -
N-THE-MATTER OF: ) o ) emmmEion
Application of Black River Corporation .7 ) A
for a non-standard gas unit, Eddy A7) CASE NO. 4771 A\
County, New Mexico. iy S '
and i ™ -
“Application of Black River Corperation )
for compulsory poolirg, Eddy County, ™\_ ) CASE NO. 4772
New Mexico. . Y L
) — TSIt
and )
o , )
Application of Michael P. Grace and ) -
Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling ) CASE NO. 4766
and a non-standard proration unit, )
Eddy County, New Mexico. )
' )
).

BEFORE: Daniel 8. Nutter
Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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Cox & Eaton appearing on behalf of Black' River Corporation.

having already been duly sworn according to law, testified as

MR. NUTTER: The next case we will call will
be consolidated Cases 4771, 4772 and 4766. We have already
heard the testimony in Cases 4771 and 4772 presented by

Black River Corporation, I believe it is. I call for

appearances now.at this time-in the three consoclidated cases:
MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley of Burr and Cooley,
armington, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the Applicant |

Mr. and Mrs. Grace in Case Number 4766,

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle of’Hihkle,”Bondurant,

MR, NUTTER: Did you want to present any further
testimony or evidence?
MR. HINKLE: I don't know. After we hear their

testimony, we might,

MR. NUTTER: Are you ready to proceed with your
portion of the case, Mr. Cooley?

_MR. COOLEY: We have one w

'RIC§ARD STEINHORST,

follows: . . -

DIRECT EXAMINATIDN

BY MR, COOLEY:

Q State you full name for the record, please, and

spelling thereof?

Richard Steinhorst, S-t-e-i-n-h-o-r-s-t.
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Mr,., Steinhorst, how are you employed and where do you
reside?
I reside in LaFayette; Louisiana, and I'm employed

as consultant petroleum engineer by the Grace interests.,

Mr. Steinhorst; have you particularly been retained by

Mr. and Mrs. Grace with respect to their interes;s in

the Washington Ranch MOYrow area in Eddy County, New

Mexico?

I have been.

And are you aware that the Graces own an interest on
the leasehold interest in the best half of Section 4?
I do.

What is that interest?

It's the NW of the NW of Section 4, which is better
than 40 acres. |

Are you familijar with the leasehold ownership and the
balance of that half Sect
I believe I am, yes,

And is it correct that the balance of the Sectidq is
operated by Bléck River Corporation as working intor
operated for the various companies?

That's my understanding.

And with respect to royalty ownership, the Grace

lease is a State of New Mexico lease, is it not?

That's correct.
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And all of the Black River leases are federal oil and
gas leases with the exceptibn of the SE of the SW, is

that correct?

~-Are you familiat, generally speaking, with the producing

characteristics of the Morrow sand in Eddy County,

New Mexico?

I am,

Is there any particular characteristic of the Morrow
sand with respect to the effect thereon by any type

of fluids?

Yes, the Morrow is very sensitive to any fluids, foreign
fluids particularly.

Whatvdeleterious effect do those fluids have on the
formation?

It has a swelling effect on the Bentonite which tends

to eliminate or reduce and gihost eliminate the

vy of theff rmati
Now, is there a varying degree of sensitivity to
given liquids, in Qbﬁk'opinion?-

Yes, there is.

What is the moét damagiﬁg, in your opinion?
Probably a dirty fresh watef would be the most

damaging. The least damaging would probably be properly

treated and prepared potassium chloride water.




3
: 1 Q Of your own personal knowled_ge, have Mr. and Mrs. Grace
> 2 had ‘any experience with respec£ to drilling and
?73 3 producing from the Morrow sand in- Eddy County, New
4 Mexico?
5 A Yes, they have,
% 6 _Q Would you describe that experience, please? -
E " 7 A Well, they've drilled wells up in the South‘ Carlsbad
§ 8 area and Mr. Grace has been very curious about what has
s' 9 transpired in the Morrow in the area, and in the general 1
‘.% 10 area, and what effects different methods of completion,
i 11 different fluids that have been used in the process of
% o i2 drilling the wells. And he's worked very hard and
_a:3 gg 13 very diligently to develop fluids which vfould minimize
_ g5
§§ 14 the deleterious effect of fluids bn the Morrow
z 2z -
i E 18 formation.
gg 16| o Mr. Grace has not drilled any wells in the W&’éhinétéh
Zzg i Ranch Morrow gas pool, has he, to this date? ' | Al
gé 18 A Not at thig time, ) ?
g; 19 Q But he has drilled Morrow wells in the South Carlsbhad
ad
é < 20 - area?
o]
gJ; 21 A That's correct.
§§ 22 0 Now, in your opinion, is there any particular difference
%%‘ 23 , between. the Morrov formation in those two areas in |
o -
§E 24 - the way it should be handled, drilled or otherwise?
| A Not any :material difference. Morrow i\s Morrow.




PAGE 7
1 Q Now, with respect to the Morrow formation, what
g 2 particular processes has Mr. Grace deveioped and
..
S“ 3 utilized in dri'llin'g and producing the Morrow wells
. 4 _that he_has drilled? ..
S A Well, he's paid very strict attention to the character
-éuﬁ 6 of the fluids that have been used in the drilling of
g 7 {:he Morrow section and he's been rather successful in
8 8 the last two or three wells he's drilled in that
5 9 ‘formation. In the process of completing, he's tried
% 10 to dry the formation up’ as much as possible and give
E 11 ]
= it the best chance to produce.
: % g 12 o) What particular fluids has Mr. Grace utilized in these
-§ 5;1: 5] wells? :
€0 ' ~ ;
gé 4] a He's used a brine, mud if you want to call it that which
zz - s
5-2 1s is basically potassium chloride, and other chemicals
gg 16 which don't have too much effect oh Morrow formation -
Swu :
%f ] and which give them a fairly clean completion, V I
a2 3
g; 18 0 In your opinion, does use of the brine mud s opposed |
ég 19 | | ﬁo the fresh water mud that is utilized by Black River,
g% 20 ’is there any difference?
§g 21| . A I think so, yes,
‘6 6 .
EE 22 Q Would you describe that difference, please? »f
ar . .
¢ 23| A Well, I think the brine has, in the P.H. that has |
Z;: * 24 been used, the brine fluids have minimized the
25 §we11in§ effects and it has also 1en£ itself to making 1
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it easier to dry the formation and clean it up faster.
Well, now, you mentioned P.H,, Mr. Steinhorst. First

of all, what is it, and then, what bearing does it have

- upon damage to the formation?

Well, your P.H. is a measurer of acids, or alkalinity
of fluids, or of anything as far as that's concerned.
And it seems like that if you get too acidy a P.H.

or you let your P.H.Astray too far from slightly
alkaline, why you get an adverse effect in your fluids
which reacts soﬁe way with the Morrow.

Then, by adjusting the P.H. to a slightiy alkaline
consistency, in your opinion, you have the least possible
damage to the Morrow formation?

Well, they've beehfvery careful recently in controlling
the P.H., and it seems to have ﬂad a very beneficial

effect on the results of the well.

Now, this is the P.H. of your mud that you are using,

is that correct?

ﬁight.

And does Mr. Grace direct that this be continually
tested?

Yeg.

Is that ccnstant?

This is very, very -- he keeps right on'%op of it.

Now, what experience has Mr. Grace had with respect to




pace 9
J ! thertype of perforating equipment that the Black
;3 2 River witnesses have testified#that they used?
i..
2% 3 A Well, he used this quite some time ago.
”v_w;L_rd_m_Wf_W;Q__w_wWhggwequipmgnt is this, to begin with?
;; 5 A I believe it's callied the Vangun and it's run on the
% ° tubing and detonated by means of dropping a bar and --
gg’ Rl Q’ Is it left in a hole?
t: 81 a It's left in the hole and when the gun goeg off, why,
Eg 9 “then the formation can enter the Eubihg-éﬁdAﬁhé tubing
-g% 10 - is run dry so that you've got maximum differential
Ei n | across the threshold of the formation to help clean
'é% 2 12 it out and help cléarﬁahy'water‘or any foreign material
_-E; é§ 13 ' out of it. He hés used this in the past.
25 ,
§§ 14 Q What experience has he had with respect to this
;g 18 -+ particular mechanism? |
o .
§§ 16 A Wéil, the experience has not been too good. First of
S u ,
>%§ 17| all, the gun doesn't always go off and had tc be pulled
25
%g 18 back out of the hole twd or three times. Then, secondly
b
.é; 19 is the fact that even though it partially went " =
;g .20 off, . it never .completely .went .off,- f‘?"‘d' the.
§§ 21 ' third thing is the fact that it is somewhat difficult
o 0 a
ES 22| tc exactly space this gun across the produciag
,gg 23 intervals, .
ié 24 Q Well, in order to determine whether this Vangun
25 "operated as designed, it's necessary to pull the tubing,
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is it not?

That's the only final criteria as to whether it's
really worked or not.

of accuracy?

Right, it is not a positive tool.

Do you recommend it's use?

In the éroper placeS}‘yes.

Would ybu recommend its use in the drilling of thé‘

well proposed to be drilled by Mr. Grace in the W/2

of Section 42

. Possibly.

Has Mr. Grace used alternative méthods of perforating
tubes that you feei are equal to or superior to the
Vangun? |

Yes.

Would you describe those, ple&se?

Well, what Mr. Grace has dqne is completely void the
hole of fluidé ahd gone in with conventional pefforating
equipment and perforated with the maximumdifferéntial
and had very good success in getting his Morrow wells
to produce well and clean up quickly.

Now, have any particular methods been utilized by

Mr. Grace in order to dry out the Morrow formation

from whatever wetness is caused by the brine mud?
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Well, yes. That was his completion process. He

has voided by the use of oxygen, all of the fluid that
can be blown out of the well in the region, so you

had no fluid in. the well except what-was-behind the

pipe.

In other words, the use of oxygen to blow out the
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;iuiavhas a good effect?

The resnlt has been that it indicates a Q;ry good
method of cbmpleting Morrow wells.,

Realizing that every location is not identical and
cannot be tesﬁed one against the other, but is there

any comparison that you can draw between the success

- of the wells that Mr., Grace has drilled and with the

meﬁhods that you have just described as to those of
his offset operators’ih'thé South Carlsbad area?
Well, I think probably going into Mr. Grace's wells
themselves, his early wélls, hé had considerable
difficulty with. In the latter wells, which he has

used this current method on, they have been better wells

in that they've shown better than his first completicns,

And he developed this as a result of some of the
problems that these first completione had.

As a Morrow operator, he learned from experience?
That's correct.

Do you have personal kncwledge as to vhether Mr. Grace
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Q

- made requests for voluntary communitization or

pooiing of the W/2 of Section 47

Yes, o

telegram made June 26, 1972, and ask you if that is
the notice to which you refer?

That is thé'notiée to which I refer.

Now, would you read thét, please?

This is to Black River»Cofporatioﬁ, Commercial Bank
Tower, Midland, Texas. "You are hereb§ requested to
jo§n voluntary communitization of the following areas
in Township 26'South,‘Range 24 East, adjécent to or in
the Washington Ranch Morfow Gas Pool in Eddy County,
specific to this case: The W/2 of Section 4 for a
well to be drilled 1,980 from the north line and

660 feet from the east line, the above reference well
to be built suffiéient to test the Morrow formation."

Signed:s Michael P. Grace.

Was a similar telegram also sent to Arapaho?

It was.

And the State of New Mexico and the United States
Geological Survey have both indicated that they
abproved communitization of this area in the event‘the
Oil Conservation Commission forced ?ools ih the W/2

of the pool; have they not?
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That's my understanding.
Did you receive any response at all, or did Mr. Grace

receive any response at all, to the telegram that was

_anant? -
SENTLS

The only response he was sent was from Black River

Corporagion. However, he said that they also wish to

be the unit operator.

In theﬂevent the 0il Commission selects Mr. and Mrs.

. Grace as the operator of that well, do you have any

knowledge as Eo whetﬁei they are ready'to immédiately
proceed in thé d;illing of the well on that acreage?
I believe that they would already be drilling if they
could. |

Then, it is your understanding that they would
immediately be ready to drill a well?

That's correct,

Upon authority to do so?

That's correct. |

What is your opinion with respect to the probability
of the W/2 of 4 being commercially productive?

I believe that there is enough evidence in the fieid
to indicate that a well at this particular location
will probably be comﬁéfcially productive,

In both the upper and the lower zones, or do you

 have any opinion as to the lower zone?

e

o~
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Now, looking at the logs, I'drsay both the upper and

lower, I'd'say the lower is subject to argument, but

1'd say that there's a good possibility that both -

__are productive.,

maximum risk well?

S No.
In view of this, do you have any recommendation as fc‘
what risk factor the 0il Coimmission should apply in

the event any of the parties do not desire to participatd

in the drilling of the well?

- I would say 30 percent,

Is it your'Opinioh that the W/2 of Section 4 should
definitely be pooléd in order to prevent waste and
protect correlative rights?

It is.

Then, in summation, the only real conflict in this
and the conéolidated cases is the question as to who’
should be the operator, is that correct?

In my opinion, yes.

In your cpiuion, is‘Mr. Grace equally, if not better,

qualified to»drill the proposed well?

Certainly equally qualified.

Even over the other applicant?

Certainly equally qualified.

you 4o mot cousider this to be a

B4
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Have‘you prépared an estimate of the cost of the wéll
proposed to be drilled in the W/2 of Section 4 in the
event Mr. Grace is d;signated as the operator?

I have. |

I hand you wha;fs»begp markéd as Exhibit 1 and ask

you if that's your cost estimate to which you refer?

It is.

Would you explain it briefiy without going into detail?

Well, it's an estimate of the cost of drilling the

well, and this well would be a little bit deeper than

. the other wells, and in that, the costs have been set

out. Therefore, these costs are a little bit greater.

It also sets out the additional cost in the event that

a dual completion is made.

Are you talking abhout whatthpe of dual completion?
This would be in the way it's set up. This is set up
to be a two tubing string dual.

Between what formations?

The upper and tﬁe lower Morrow.

Assuming that this Commission should, at some later
datce, separate those two zones?

That's correct.

And make them into two separate pools?

That's correct,

Is there any difference of depth of the proposed well
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as opposed to the depth of the wells drilled in, say,
the /2 of 4 and the W/2 of 3?

Yes, it would be deeper.

How much deeper?

sSome two to tiuwee hundred teet.

Approxifiately how much additional cost do you feel it

would result as between the other wellsrand this well,

as a result of the additional depth? o -

I would say six to eight thousahd dollars, assuming
completion’on a single completion.

That chaxt was prepared by you, was it not?

Yes, sir.

MR, COOLEY: Mr. Examinet, we offer into evidence

Exhibit Number 1 in Case 4766.

MR. NUTTER: Exhibit Number 1 in Case 4766 will

be admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit Number 1 was
marked and entered into evidence.)

MR. COOLEY: There are no further questions on

Direct, Mr. Examiner.

* % % % %

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Mr. Steinhorst, in the telegram that you read, what

was the location of the well?
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rrﬁéll, I see what you are talking about, the Vi/2 of

1980 feet from the north line and 660 feet from the
east line.

I thought you said east, and I believe it would have

to be the west line, so that's probably an exror,

Well, this is the way the telegram read.
But they are talking aboutrgrffw,"”
Séctiéﬁwi, so it's the east line of the W/2.

MR, COOLEY: 1In other words, when this thing

was written, we were talking about the W/2 of Section 4.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any questions of

Mr. Steinhorst?

MR, HINKLE: Y have a few, I think.

* Kk k & K

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR, HINKLE:’

Do the Graces have a field office in the Washington
Ranch area?

Nq, they have a‘field office in the Carlsbad area,
How far is it down there?

About 16 miles.

How much?

16 to 25 miles.

I don't know whether this has any connection or not,
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but in previous cases, I think, you testified as to
the kind of organization that Mrs. Grace has.

A That's correct.

b

No,; it's not clear to me whethar thig A

for both of the Graces, Mr. & Mrs. Grace, to be the

operator, or whether it's for Mr. Grace or Mrs. Grace.

Who is to be the operator?

A I understand it to be Mrs. Grace.
Q Mrs. Grace?
A Well, they are co-operators. It's just a matter of

who is designatead,
Q Well, is the Application filed by Mrs. Grace or by
>bo£h of them?
A It was filed by both of them. .
MR. COOLEY: Case 4766 is the Application of
Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for --
MR. PORTER: I think that Mr, Hinkle is asking
for a copy of the Application itself. |
MR. NUTTER: Is this the Application? Yes, I
think it is.
MR, HINKLE: Well, here it's by Michaelvp. Grace
and Coriﬁne Grace,
o) (By Mr. Hinkle) Well,-&hich one are you requesting be
designgted as the operator, or both? |

A Both,
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Yes.

operators - in a case like this?

Both of them as operator?

Do both Mr. and Mrs. Grace operate their wells in

£ PR o Y
e W

I think from a standpoint -- I mean, when I work, I
work for both of them. I take orders from both
people.

is it usually customary for two individuals to be

It doesn't change anything. We work for a lot of
people,

Well, the responsibility has to be placed on someone.

think would be desirable.
Well, you put desirability on a corporation and it's
really only a name.

So, you are actually requesting that both be the
operator?

I;m not requesting; They have made the request, Mr.
Hinkle.

But that is the Application?
That's the Application,

Now, you've testified”to technical ways of completing
the wells in the Morrow formation. Are you proposing

that if the Graces are appoiﬁted as operators in this
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case, that these new methods that you have testified

to, be used in completion of. the-well in the W/2

of 42
A T wounld say-the morhod th#t IPEEETS L5 Le LesSU at the

time the wells are completed, depending upon how they

act when they are drilled and testéd,wculd be used.

Q9 And notwithstanding the other methods that have been

used by Black River in completing all of the other
wells in the Washington Morrow Pool?

A There's always something new under the sun, and old
tried and true are not always the hest,

Q Then, you are proposing that a new expefiﬁent be taken
here for the one well in the Washington Morrow Pool?

A Not necessarily. I'ﬁ not saying that, and I said that
there is a possibility that a Vangun would be used,
but I think it would have to be considered at the time
that the well was drilled and it was ready for

completion as to which method would be the kest,
MR. HINKLE: I think that's all. We would 1ike
to put Mr. Aycock on the stand. He has testified previously
in these cases. |
MR, COOLEY: Before we proceed with rebuttal
testimony, Mf. Examiner{ in order to lay any fears about

dual responsibility and one saving the other is responsible,

we would réstrict our Application to Michael P, Grace, 1I, as
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the sole operator,

MR. NUTTER: AAll right, sir. Now, Mr. Steinhorst,

I'd like for you to explain a couple items here on your

% k Kk *

CROSS-EXAMINATION

i

" BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Now, the total cost here in the first column, $154,725,

that's a single completion?

A Yes.

0 And then this‘&thér $182;725, is as a dual completion?

A That is right, This is a little bit confusing, this
form, That is actually the total of your sub-surface

equipment carried down into your bottom column.

Q So these-are vyour estimates of the well's cost?
A Yes,
Q Now, you have recommended a 30 percent risk factor

for nonzirticipating parties. Do you have any
‘estimate as to what the combined fixed rate overhead
charge would be on this?
A Yes, $135 a‘month.
MR, NUTTER: Are there any fugther questions
of Mr., Steinhorst?

MR. COOLEY: Yes, I have one.

* % % % %
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REDIRECT FEXAMINATION

Mr, Steinhorst, Mr, Hinkle referred to the methods
that Mr, Grace used as being a new and untried
cxperiment. DO you consider them such, after the
experience that he has had with these methods?

I don't consider any method . that's been tried
anywhere as being new and untried. If it has been
used Eefére, it's as applicable in one place as
another providing the well conditions are such that
you've got a similarity,

And you do expect that similarity, do you not?

I would expect fhat similarity, yes.

And do you expect that, in fact, do’you know of your
own knowledge that the Morrow formation is water
sensitive in both the South Carlshbad and the Washington
Ranch areas?

Everywhere I know, the Morrow formation'is water
sensitive. :

And it is your opinion, is it not, that the brine
based mud is less damaging to the Morroﬁ formation
than 15 fresh water mud?

It's been the experience.

Well, is that your opinion?

Weil, that's my opinion that it is less damaging.

MR, COOLEY: WNo furthexr questions.




k=

Y, meier & mc cormic

dearnle

200 $IMMS BLDG,eP.0, BOX 1002¢PHONE 243-68010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEWMEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

13

14

i$

16

17

8 -

19

22

23

24

25

PaGE ' 23

MR. NUTTER

the witness?

.
.

Are there any other questions of

(No response:)

te

gt

-The witness may be excused.

{Witness excused.)

MR, HINKLE: I'd like to have Mr. Aycock sworn

WILLIAM AYCOCK,

was called as a witness and, after being duly sworn according

to law,

EY MR, HINKLE:

Q

testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

Mr, Aycock, you previously testified in these cases,

have you not?

That's true, Mr. Hinkle.

I believe when you previously testified; you indicated

that they migh
how the well in
the well in the

That's correct,

‘that if Black River should be appointed as operator,

S
te wait a 1

SVCh A

lik

the E/2 of 4 performed before starting

W/2 of 4, is that correct?

1y

Since that time, has Black River management had a

- meeting and discussed this matter, and are you

authorized to make any statement with respect to the

time that the well is to be commenced?
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Yes, sir, I am. They are recady to commence, the reason
being that at the previous time we did not know how

long it might be before we would have orders in

i Sh. that .3 A R Y T
Soction 3. and althoush that ig not-4 ~applicable

‘here, we had one overriding royalty owner who was
resisting voluntary communitizatioa iﬁ’the E/2 of

3, I ﬁean, in the E/2 of 4, And it appeared that
overall problems of getting agreement wouldfbe’
intensified by’his failure to agfée. Now that. the
Commission has given orders, this qéntlemanphas agré&ed
to Voluntarily communitize and it would allow us to

get the wells on production so that we are ndt looking
at some open ended period of time before we can begin
operations. The only time.problem would be how soon a
rig can be made available and we would estimate within
40 to 60 défé,at the outside that a rig could be made
available,

Since giving your previous testimony, have‘yoﬁ receivedi
any communications from any work interest or rovaltvy
owners?

I have,-and if Mr, Nutter wiil bear with me, during

my ptior testimony, we have had 100 percent of everybody

that's involved, as far as royalty and working interests,

with the exception of the Graces, who have agreed to volun

tary communitization with Black River, Corporation as the

ne-
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operator. But in addition to this, some of the rovalty
owners have written back with a stress to their desire
to have Black River Corporation designated as the

L biaced ilnto evidence before, the letters from

Southwestern 0il Corporation; Max Coll, who has an over-

s ooe . 3
...... g in 53Ty QS BEN

they want, "Okay by me. You shouid be the operator.
Max Coll." Then, in addition, Arteria Lumber Company,
who has an intérest, has given us a letter in which
there'afé actually two letters, one fhat égfées withr
the Qoluntary communitization and the second one |
stresses a desire to have Black River:Corporation made

the operator. 1It's a very short letter. It's addressed

to Black River Corporation and it states, "Gentlemen,

The Arteria Lumber Company strongly approves'Black

River Corporation to pool %nd communitize the W/2 of
Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 26 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico. This firm has been;ﬁery successful
in drilling ard completing gas wells in the Washington
Ranch Morrow gas field. Thus, we would oppose any other
firm or individual in operating the above described well

Max Coll.*

W

R
oy
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MR, HINKLE: I think the Commission has received
the communication that has bheen shown to both attorneys;

It's not reallyrrelevant to anything that's iaken place., I
wonld be glad to read it into the record, if the attorneys
request,

That's all.

MR, NUTTER: Were you planning to offer those
letters in evidence or as Exhibits or are you just making
référéhce”#b'them? |

MR, HINKLE: We will place them in evidence,
if you so desire.

MR, NUTTER: Well, if you'd like to put them in
your case file. - The Central Southwest letter has already
been placed in youxr file, but i think you've got a couple
that h@véﬁ’t.

MR, HINKLE: We'd like to offer into evidence
Exhibits 8, 9, and 10,

MR. NUTTER: Black River's Exhibits 8, 9,“and 10,
for cases 4771, 4772, will be admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 8, 9, and 10 were

received and marked into evidence.)

MR, HiNKLE: I beiieve that's all we have,

MR, NUTTER: Are there any questioﬁs of M;, Aycock?

MR, COOLEY: No questions. \

MR, NUTTER: He may be excused,
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(Witness excused.)

‘MR, NUTTER: Do you have<anythiqg, Mr.-Hinkle?
MR, HINKLE: No.

MU, COCLEY: Yes, Mr. Nuﬁter,,iﬂwould,like for
the Examiner to read into the record the dates that the two

conflicting Applications for forced pooling were received

NWE§M£ﬁéf61imééhséfVation Commission.

MR.‘NUTTEgz Well, the date here on this letter,
the GracemAp§lication; is being corrected; it was originally -
for the N/é of Section 4 and that's beén stricken and changed
to the W/2 of Section 4rof 26, 24, hereby reqqesting a hearing
to force pcol this area. fﬁe date received by the
Commission on June .22nd aﬁd the Application of Black River
for the forced pooling was received by the Commission on

)

N WPy SA T Am
h, botn an 157

2.

Do you have anything further?

{No response.)

MR, NUTTER: If there's nothing further in Cases
4771, 4772 and 4766, wg’ll take the caseé under 'advisement and

the hearing is adjourned.
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S

“CTounty of ‘Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do h

and ability.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

] ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, JOUN DE LA ROSA, a Court Reporter, in and for the

that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing

before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was

reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record

of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill

COURT REPORTER

%ij&.. Py foga

1 do Lrb, cr**j‘y that the foreeoing ir
. < yvaoord of th yﬁ‘. oLt in

igmor o 7714722
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CooMien 831 Congervation Countisnion
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BEFORE THE ,

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCE HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SAN'TA FE, NEW MEXICO
July 26, 1972

- EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Black River Corporation
for a nonstandard gas unit, Eddy County,
_New HMexico.

and
“Application of Black River Corporation )\ N\
for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, ) 4772
New Mexico. ’ ) ,
' ) it
anda ) and
1.‘.‘7"-‘-:!:{

Application of Michael B. Grace and ] v :
corinne Grace for compulsory pooling 7) ., CASE NO. 4766
in a nonstandard proration unit, X/ ey

-

BEFORE: Daniel §. Nutter'
Examiner

PRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. NUTTER: Call Case 4771,

MR. BATCH: Case 4771: Application of Black
" River Corporation for a ponstaﬁdard gas unit, Eddy County,
New Mexico. |

IMR. HINKLE: 1t you will also call Casc 4772,

MR. HATCH: Case 4772: Application of Black River
Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexicb.

MR, HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, appearing on
behalf of Black River Corporation.

| .We would like to have Cases 4771 and 4772

consolidated for the purposes of the-hearing because they
are similar and involve the same subject matter.

MR. NUTTER: Fdf‘thefpurpose of the hearing we
will consolidate Cases 4771 and 4772,

MR. HINKLE: Now, at the hearing on July the 12th
there was a case and I do not have*the numbex, that appeared -4

MR. HATCH: 4760. |

MR, HINKLE: =-- of Hr._and Mrs. Grace also for
forced pooiing and nonstandard units for the W 1/2 of Section
4,1Township‘26, South, Range 24 East and it was stipulated
and agreed at that timé that that case wquld also be
consolidated with these cases for purposes of fhe>hearings
today.

MR, NUTTER: All right, sir. We will now call

Case Number 4766,
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o

MR, HATCH: Case Number 4766: aApplication of

Michael B. Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling

in a nonstandard proration unit.

iiliam J. Cooley, Burr and Cooley;
Farmington, New Mexicc,
We concur in the éonsolidation of the three cases for
purposes of the hearing. However, at this time, we would

move that that portion of the testimony which we will put

“on on behalf of Mr. and Mrs. Grace in 4766, ke -continuvad-to—|

the next scheduled Examiner's Hearing.

MR. NUTTER: It is your motion, Mr, Cooley, that

the portior of the consolidated being Case No.

Tos

4766 Dbe
continued to the next Examiner Hearing; is that correct?

MR, COOLEY:. Yes, Mr, Examiner.
MR, "HINKLE: Ve object to the continuance or
further continuance because we think this should he decided,

It was stipulated at the last hearing that we would not

produce the gas well which has already been drilled on the

E/2 of 3 which offsets thié location to be drilied until
this hearing. Now, that well, as well as the one on the
W/é of Section 3, are all hooked up and ready to produce.
All they have got to do is turn on the valve and it is my
understanding that USGS is concerned about the fact that
they are not on production because tﬁéy do involve Federal

acreage and I talked to Carl about it and he seemed to be

appearing on behalf of the Applicants{

b
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1 concerned about the continuinq'-— that is -~ not producing the
2 wells any additional time so I would like to have it understooq
Al 3 that this is the end of the stipulation and that we can go
- 4]  anena and producc tho wells in Section. 3.
- 5 MR. NUTTER: Now, Case 4763, Mr. Hinkle, related
Y- 6| to the E/2 of Section 3 and Case 4764 rclated to the W/2 of :
7 S ion
Eg Section 3.,
o
8 8 MR. HINKLE: That is right.
EE o _ MR NUTTER: Case 4765 related to the W/2 of
o
K- 10| section 3,
D
EE 11 Mr. Hatch, has an order been entered in any of
- 8 ;
2
= 12 those cases as yet?
Saue
& ( .
ég i3 MR, HATCH: I don't believe an order has been

14 issued in any of those cases.,

45 ’ MR. N'UTTER: But the.» wells in the E/2 and W/2 are
16 both connected and ready to produqe?

17 MR. ﬁINKLE: They are hoth completed and connected

18 ana all we have got to do, as X understand it, is turn a

19! val;e and étart production,

20 MR, NUTTER: Mr. Cocley, what is your comment

21 with respect to the stipulation that was made at the last

22 | ~hearing that the wells wouldn't be produced until this

23 hearing today?

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

24 . MR. COOLEY: . I don't know whether this Examiner
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25 was present at the time 4766 was called at the previous
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“Section 47

“has lbeen completed and it is under voluntary communitization,

Black River in the E/2 of Section 4 which is not the

Examiner Hearing. We desired to proceed with that case at
that time and had all of our witnesses and people here

available to do so hut, at Mr. Hinkle's request, or his
motion, our case was continued until such time, to this

hearing and we are now indisposed as Mr. Hinkle was two

weeks ago and we feel that the same ground rules should

apply.

" MR. NUTTER: Which case related to the E/2 of.

MR. COOLEY: There is no case.

MR, HINKLE: It has been completed. The well

as I understand it.

MR. NUTTER: If there is no case related to i£,
yéu have no objection to that well being produced?

ﬁR. COOLEY: The point that was brought out with

respect to all of these four lodations was that with the

there is grave likelihood of drainage and it was agreed and
stipulated that we would agree to the continuance to today

of Case 4766 and that the well belonging to the Applicaiit

subject of any case would not be produced until such time as
there was a final decision as a result of the Examiner's

Hearing on the two Applications for forced pooling of the W/2,

-
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The concern was cxpressed by both Black River
and Mr. & Mrs. Grace of the possibility of drainage in
various areas of this pool. I would‘be‘inclined to accede
to‘thei; w;shés and desires with respect to it and I am
certainly not controverting what Mr. Hinkle has said, but

Mr, Traywick was here two weeks ago with the hearing and

" had no objection to the continuance. Whether he would now

have an objection to a continuance until the %th, I don't
know, but if the Examiner would wish to contact Mr. Traywick
as an arbiter of this particular point, we would accede to
his decision on it.

MR. NUTTER: Has a nonstandard unit been approved
for the E/2 of Section 4?

MR.HINKLE: It has been voluntarily approved.

MR. NUTTER: ’Has‘the'Commission approved a
nonstandard unit?

MR.HINKLE: It has not been approved.

MR. NﬁTTER: I think we will go'éhééd and cohtihue
Case Number 4766 and I think the E/2 of Section 4 has nothing
to do with this case at thigs time and there is no proration
unit approved for it, as of now, but I think when you get
your proration unit, there is no stipulation, so I think it
is up to you if you produce the well and if you get a
proration unit approved.,

MR, COOLEY: Is the size of the proration unit
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f; 1 involved such that it will require a hearing? -
 ; 2 MR. NUTTER: ©Not a hearing. I think it would i
f? 31 be eligible for administrative approval. | ’ ?
i 4 MR. COOLEY:  What arc the present limits?
i; S MR, NUTTER: ‘ihexrc is no lwmits, Mr. Cosley. o
'é% 6 When it is a result of a correction in the survoving, and
;EE 7 this is what is involved in this arca, thesc arc oversize =l ‘
§§ 8 sections and approval of the nonstandérd unit adhinistratively |
EE ®| requires notification to offsct operators and in the cvent of }
% 16| an objecticn, it has to go to hearing. ‘
Ei 11 MR, HATCH: Pardon me, Mr. DLDxaminer, I am not }
é% 12 | quite sure that it requirés notification in this cxse to off- ‘
8 13 set operators.
-c .
14 : MR. NUTTER: Mavybhe it doésn't. When it is a :
15 | result of correction in surveys -- T
16 MR. HATCH: I will let the attorney read it
17 himself. |

18 MR, HINKLE: Can we decide this later?
19 MR, COOLEY: We have had a stipulation with
20 respect to these two cases, Mr. Examiner, and 1 am not sure

21 I understand your decisjon with respect to it.

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108
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22 MR, NUTTER: I think the stipulation was that
23 you stipulated that the well would not be produced to a
24 continuance toe today's hearing and there is no stipulation,

as I can see, for any further shut-in on the well.

25
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MR. HINKLE: We do not stipulate that we will
not produce it. If we can get a nonstandard approved
administratively, we will produce. If we can't,we will just
have to have a hearing. So, I don't see any userf arguing
about this now. |
MR, NUTTER: i think, in view of‘the statement
that I made awhile ago, which was in error, I think I will

read this portion of the rule for approval of nonstandard

- units into the record.

This is a portion of Rule 104-D-2: "“Any completed
gas well which does not have the required amount of acreage
dedicated to it for the pool or formation in which it is
compléted may not be produced until a standard unit for the
well has been formed and dedicated or until a nonstandard
unit has been approved. The Secretary-director of the

Commission may grant an administrative approval to a non-

-standard gas unit without notice and hearing when an

"application has been filed for a nonstandard unit and the

unortiiodox size and shape of the unit is necessitated by a
variation in the legal subdivision of the U.S. Public Land

Surveys or the following facts exist and the following

"t provisions are complied with: (a) The nonstandard unit

consists of quarter sections or lots that are continuous by

'a commén bordering side; (b) the nonstandard unit lies wholly

within a single governmental guarter section, if the well is
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completed in a pool or formation for which 160 acres is

the standard unit size or wholly within a single governmental
half section if the well is completed in a pool or formation
for whiéh 320 écres is the standard unit size; (c) the
applracant presenis wrilten consent in the form of waivers
from all offseil operators and from all operators owning
interests in the guarter section for 160 acre poolé or
formations or the half section for 320 acre pools or
formaﬁions in which the nonstandard unit is situated and which
acreage is not included in said nonstandard unit; (d) in
lieu;of paragraph (¢) of this Rule, the applicant may furnish
proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were
notified by registered or certified mail of his intentito

form such nonstandard units. The Secretary-director may

:approve-the application if no such operator has entered an

ijection'to the formation of such nonstandard units within -
30 days "after the Secretary-director has received the |
application.

MR. HINKLE: We have one witness we would like
to ‘have sworn.

(Whereupon, Williém B. Aycock was sworn.)

WILLIAM B. AYCOCK,

was called as a witness and, having been duly sworn by law,

testified as follows:
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DIRECT LXAMINATION

HINKLE s

State your name and residence,
William B, Aycoék. I live in Midland, Texas, and
i am a consuliiny cngineer.
Have you previously testified before the 0il
Conservation Commission?
Yes,/sir, I have.
Your gualifications as a petréleum engineer are a
matter of record with the Commission?
Yes, sir,rthey are.,
Have youn made a study of the Washington Ranch-~Morrow
Gas Pool and the immediate area surrounding it?
Yes, sir, I have.
Have all the wells been drilled in that area?
Yes, sir.
MR. HINKLE: Are his qualifications acceptéble?'
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.
(By Mr, Hinkle) Are you familiar with the Applications
of Black River Corporation in Cases 4771 and 4772?
Yes, sir, I am.

What is Black River seeking to accomplish?

Well, in Case 4771, Black River degires the establishment]

of a nonstandard gas unit in comprising 402.22 acres ‘n

the W/2 of Section 4, Townghip 26 South, Range 24 East,
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1 in Eddy County, New Mexico.
2 In Case 4772 Black River Corporation desires an
?i 3 "order for compulsory poolirg at the acreage that lies
4 ‘within this said w/2 of Section 4. The Black River
»wf S would further reguest the approval of a well location
N 6 to be located at approximately the center of lot 5 or
L) - .
£ 7 " the SW/4 of the NE/4 -- I mean, the SE/4 of the NW/4
8 .
. 8 .
gg ) of Section 4.
9 Q Have you prepared or has there been prepared under
o3 you prep
S
.g% 10 your direction certain Exhibits for introduction in :
% 1 this Case? :
=~ )
2 : oy .
& 2 12 A. . Yes, sir.
& i | |
D 3 13 0 These are Exhibits 1 through 62
- v
o
2 14| A Yes, sir,
23 |
e 15 o Refer to Exhibit 1 and explain what this is and what
2z .
€ :
53 16 it shows.
g«
25 ‘
3 17 A Exhibit 1 is a current land map of the Washington
L3 -] L . ’
a2 . : N : :
25 18 Ranch area in which the current pool boundaries
33 .
u N » i
26 19 comprising the E/2 of Section 33 and all of Section 34 B
g ) )
é; 20 of 25 South, 24 East, are shown in green and the
2% . -
x 0
84 21 acreage for which the request is being made for the
.2
G o - X
<< ;| nonstandard proration unit in the W/2 of Section 4
: _
O
fg 23 ~ in 26 south, 24 East, is shown in yellow.
2 o
E -—
ﬁg 24 Also shown are all the current lezaseholds and
25 mineral interests.

\!"
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1 0 Refer to Exhibit 2 and explain what this is and
2 explain what this is and what it shows.
3] » Exhibit 2 is a structure map on the bottom of the
4 lowér Merrow sand in the Washington Ranch area and ‘
- 5 in which the traces,ofwcross—sectionshwhich”will,Mw_jmmw,w‘l
S 6 subsequently be presented as Exhibits to this 1
= \
EE 71 - Commission are located and in which all of the wells |
o : , , |
tg 8 are indicated and the proration units are not indicated,
E . ‘ 'i
od 9 but they are at the locations of the wells or at the =
%3 10 approximate two locations which is called for by the
EE 1 - plats that are on file with this Commission.
> '
m -
= - 12 0 What is this contoured on?
_ e
m : © . .
D oo 13 A This is the bottom of the lower Morrow reservoir which
- ¢Yr
x o
W o
§§ 14 : is the main reservoir in the Washington Range field.
w e -
zZz ‘ R L
¥z 15 0 I will refer you to Exhibit 3. Explain that.
2z
o' g N
§§ 16 A Exhibit 3 is a cross-section A, A' which runs from
[ o :
>u . %
§§ 17 the north end of Washington Ranch area over to the SE .
e 0 .
33 . . , . .
e 18 side of the Washington Ranch area and which, in the g
30 : ' |
~ <
™
Ed 19 datum represented by the map shovn =-- the previous "
3 P |
52 20 ~—Tfigure is indicated as bottom of the lower Morrow :
%3 21 sand,
G o 4
< 2l © I think this figure shows the regular development of ;
o b -
o
§§ 23 the reservoir and the main reservoir.
P '
3 -
a " 24| A It appears on all logs and is immediately recognizable,
25 It shows, very graphically, the structural configuration1

G Falt BTN
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This is a ﬁrue cross~section., In cther words, the
vertical scale is exaggerated but it shows the
proximity of’the vwells horizontally_and vertically
proportionately;

Refer to Exhibit 4 and eunlain--that,

Exhibit 4 is a cross-section B, B', which is an east-

west cross-section that was indicated on the structure

map of Exhibit 2 and it sh§ws the‘same thing.

The well in the E/2 oﬁySectionﬁ4 is the third
well from the right-hand side of cross-section B, B'
and I think it is very consequential to note the
extremely high rate of dip between this locatioh
and the dry hole over in Section 5.
This is between the two holes?
The well in Sectionq§1qhd 5 are approximately a mile
apart. They are a little bit more than that, but
they are approximately a mile apart.
Exhibit 5 is -~
Exhibit 5 is a survey plat which shows the surveyed
size of all the subdivisions in‘Section 4, and as
is indicated at the bottom, the W/2 of Section 4
comprises 402,22 acres. The well tha# is in the E/2
of Section 4 is shown at its proper location and

though we have not indlicated it, you would note that

a location at the approximate center of lot 5 would be
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about 2640 feet, I think. It will be a little bit
more, It will be close to 3000 feet from the north
line and 2640 from the west line, approximately.

Are you familiar with both the lease ownership and

- the overriding royalty and oil<mineral ownership in

the W/2 of Section 42

Yes, sir, I am,

Have you or has Black River contacted all owners or
made an éffort to get them to’pool their interests
and form the nonstandard unit consisting of the W/2
of 42

Yes, sir, they have been contacted.

What about the working interest owners? Have they
all consented?

Yes, they have all consented to the formation of a
nonstandard unit as well as the designation with the
exception of Miéhaéer. Grace, . |

It is actually 50,25 acres?

Without exception, all of the working intérests have
agreed to the establiéhment of the nonstandard
proration unit and the designation of Black River
Corporation as the operator.

Did you get any response from contact with Michael
P. Grace.

No, sir.
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What about the owners of the royalty anad ovefride
royalty interests?

They have all been contacted,

Have you had any that have not agreed té come in?

No, sir. They have all agreed and in fact, there
have been, in at lecast one case, there has been an
expressed desire for the designation of Black River
Corporation as an opérator from one of the overriding
royalty owners.,

Which one was that?

Central Southwesterxrn 0il Corporatiop.

Did vou receive a letter from Central'Southwestern?

Yes, sir, dated July 24, 1972, signed by Mr. Thomas

Allen, President, “Géntlemen, this is to notify you

“ that Central Southwestern 0il Corportion does

voluntarily approve the pooling and communitization

of thé W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24
East, Eddy County, New Mexico. We believe that

Black River Corxporation should operate the unit and

do approve Black River as opératore It is completely
unreasonable to suggest thet Michael P. Grace. and
Corinne Grace should operate the unit and we are
strongly opposed:to their being designated as operators.,
We beélieve the entire ¥/2 of the Section should he

included in the unit and nothing more or less than the
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W/2 would be completely satisfactory. Yours truly,-
Central Southwest,"

I believe you said that all the working interest

~ except Michael Grace have approved the formation?

Ies, Sir.

Has all the working interest owners except Michael
Grace indicated who they would like to have as‘
operator?

Yes, sir, they have;

Who have they indicated?

Black River Corporation. The only working interest
owner other than Black Riwver and Michael P, Grace that
are involved in ﬁhis acreage is Arapahoe Gas Limited
and we have received an approval letter by Mr. Warren
Taylor, President, dated the 18th of July approving
Black River's proposal to all interest owners of which
I have a copy.

Now, refer tovExhibit 6 and explain what this is and
what it shows.

Exhibit 6 is a summary of the individual well data

for the completed wells for Black River Corporations
completed wells in tﬁ; w§shingtoﬁ Ranch field and which
are shown all the pertinent information including
completion intervals, date of C form 122, test shut-

in, well pressure, any drill shut-in bottom hole
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pressure and the absolute open flow and the date of
first gas delivery for all the wells.

Would Black River like to be the operator of the

unit? z

befinitely.

What experience has Black 3§ye{7h§§“inrcdﬁﬁec£ioﬁ Qifh
6perations in this area?

Well, I hope thoée of vou, like Mr. Hatgh, you have

heard this testimony before, I hope you will bear

e,

with me. I don't believe the Examiner was present‘

at the last -~ the Washington Ranch discovery was

»»a,BiéCk River Corporation prospect and theé discovery

well and most of the development, all except for City
SerVice, I believe the wells in thé north end of the
field, have been drilled and completed by Black River
Corporatioﬁ. I would also like to mention ﬁhat there
was an article in the May 15, 1972, 0il and Gas
Journal that was commentary on the unique completion
procedures fhat had been worked out by Black River
Corporation énd applied to the Morrow fbrmation in
the Washiﬁgton Ranch field.

Is ﬁhe article you refer te Exhibit 7?

Yes, sir.

Give briefly the contents of this article.

Well, this is written by Mr. John L. Kennedy who is
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&)

this a

drilliné editor of 0il and Gas Journal. Of course,
this is, I éuess, the most widely read of all the
periodicalé that deals strictly with the oil industry.
It has to do with what the drilling completion procedureT

are and points out this is a unique application in

W:égdqgélégrtainly in <the Permean Basin. To my
knowledge wells have all been completed natural and
Black River has succeeded in getting natural completion
that exhibit no indication of any reservoir damage
whatsoever and this is caused by several things.

One, they have a special rig system4worked out
where low solid and low watef losé, and it prévents
invasion of formation by fluids that are compatible
with it. They make a special effort to get the pipe
of the bottom cemented as quickly froh the time the
pay is perforated so it is possible to prevent exposure,

They cover it with cement sufficient to cover ‘the
formation and prevent communications put not to a
degree that would break the formation down.

Do you have any estimate as to the .cost of drilling
and completing the»well in the Q/Z of the Horrow?
Yes, sir, I do. I estimateva compléted’ﬁell would-
cost apprgximately $140,000 with contingencies.

What will Black River do -~ a turn key job?

It has been the practice of Black River to include
- N

B R A e e e e e e e e e s el ) . .
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most of the items that would normally be included

in a turn key bid from a reputable contractor, yes,
sirx. This way they know exactly what it is going to
cost them before they drill the wall for those portions
tnat have tine uaighest degree of risk involved.

What is the attitude of Black River with respect to

the interest 6f Michael Grace and Mrs, Grace?

Well, if the Commission sees fit to designate Black
River Corporation as the operator, Black River would
prefer to see the Graces join in dfilling a well on

an actual’cést basis if the Graces desire.

and pay their way?

And pay their way. If the Graces desire to go
nonconcent and not pay their way and have payments

made out of production attributable to their interest,
then Black River believes that a 50 percent risk factor
is not unreasonable for this location.

You so reqguest?

Yes, sir,

that is your estimate of the cogt of supervision and
operating the well?

5135.00 a month,

X¥s that usual and éustomary chafges in this area?
Yes, sir, and it is ﬁlack»niver‘s further -~ it is

their custom in this area where there are already
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1 operators producing wells.
2 Q On all other wells?
3 A Yes, sir,
4 Q In your opinion if this application is granted, will
B s it be in the interest of pretection of correlative
& 6 rights?
.g
§§ 7 A Yes, sir, it will. I think it would be advantageous
o
, 8 8 to everyone involved to have development of this
i = : |
: o5 4 field carried on as orderly and rapidly as possible,
: o
: g.; 10 e} And be in the interest and preservation and prevention
E% 1t of waste?
b
2
o 12 A Yes.
@
{g 13 MR, HINKLE: We would like to offer Exhibits 1

14 through 7.
15 MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 7

16 will he received in evidence. .

17 RO (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 7 were
18 marked and received in evidence.)
19 - MR, HINKLE: That is all on Direct.
" I
: 21 CROSS~EXAMINATION

22| BY MR. NUTTER:

209 3IMMS BLDG.8 P.O. BOX 10920 PHONE 242-00210 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103
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23 0 Mr. Aycock, you estimate your well costs to be $140,000.
24 Is that an average of these 20 jobs you have had on
2% the pool to date?
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1 N Yes, sir. If you want to know an actual average,
2 it is about §$137,800 is what they have been running
o 3 but this has a little contingency build into it,
4 Q It would be subject to actual cost on the well when
_ 5 completed?
ig 6 A Yes, sir, that's correct.
§§ 7 0 Now, you are regquesting a 50 percent risk factor and
Q
:3 8 50 percent of the maximum which the Commission is
nd ‘ 9 authorized by statute to impose upon a forced pooling
o ,
.gg 10 case. Do you think this is the maximum risk that we
. E% 11 could have?
: - =
; £ A . Ly
i c - 12 A Probably not, no sir, because if you will note from
[ — - .
© S, .
{g 92 13 the cross-section, B, B', we are looking at an un-
,’2 ©
& O . .
:e 14 favorable structural location. It will be among the
w u
z 3z . .
e 1817 lowest wells drilled in the field to date, If
22
g .
]
§3 16 structural projection is correct, the position seems
g« .
2w . .
§§ 17 to be related to reservoir guality as reflected by
e 0
-4
53 18 deliverability.
p -
W
%g 19 0 If we take your cross-section B, B', we find that
; 19 '
: Q 5
5 é; 20 ‘going one mile from the producing wells to the dry
: 24 .
! @ .
; §j 21 hole we have a drop of approximately 445 feet,
¢ 8
: a F .
; 9% , :
: °f 23 Q Now, where on this 445 foot drop would you place the
e
; 2 location of the well?
25 A We will be at about minus 3450, in thaf‘vicinity, which
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¥}

will put us equivalent to your J. M. Hubert well
Section 11 which, to my knowledge, has not been
officially completed. I don't bhelieve the forms have
yet beén submitted.

That is the well across Section A, A'?

Yes, sir,

Well, on the extreme right is lower than that. It

is a production well, is it not?

Yes, sir, but the Hubert Corporation well is éomplefed
in the upper Morrow and the other one is completed in
the lower Morrow.

I think it is apparent at this location and due»
to the fact that both of the wells are in Section 3 aé
well as the well in tﬁe E/2 of Section 4, are duals,
that we would hope that some of the risk ﬁouldrbe taken

out by the fact that we do have two shots rather than

- one,

So you do have the upper Morrow in this Number 1 well?

Yes, sir.

You expect you probably haVe upper Morrow?

In fact, my personal opinion is that the iower Morrow
has only about a 50 percent chance of being commercially
productive, but the reason for drilling the well with
high assurance that you get something is that the

upper Morrow is present and will probably produce at

il
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this location.

On this $135 a month operating cost, what are you

‘including?

This is all the normal overhead and direct field

supervision costs.

This would be yohr combined fixed rate as described

in the accounting tahle?

Yes, sir, the satisfaction of all:the State of New
Mexico proration requirements as to the submittal

forms and this sort of thing.

Your difect well operating costs and work overs énd

so forth will be separate from that?

That will fall under joint operating agreement that
would be directly attributable and chargeable separately
on an actualrcost basis on whatever the work or any

work that might be required and what it would actually

cost.

. 8o this $135 is combined fixed rates only?

Yes, sir.

MR.  NUTTER: Are there any furthér’queétions of

the witness:

k& % % %

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR, COOLEY:

Q

Mr. Aycock, earlier in your Direct Testimony I beliéve
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0

"well in your opinion?

youvtestified with respect to the experience of
Black kiver that they had completed all the wells in
the pool with the exception of whom?

City Service’wells to the north,

faen you later wreierred to a Hubert well. .

Yes, sir. I pointed out, Mr. Coéléyﬂ-w I don't helieve
officially it is completed yet since forms haven't

been submitted and it is apparent that it wil; probably
be‘a commercial well., J. M. Hubert'cbfporation is not
releasing any infbrmation. Stan Cromwell, who is their
District Manager, told me that he was not in a

positidn to release any information at this time. We
were succesgsful in getting a copy of the log from

them, That's all.

Are you familiar with the method of compietion of
drilling that was used by Mr. Hubert in the well?

Not other than the fact that they had some severe
equipment difficulties when they attempted to complete
the well. They ran a string of secondhand tubing in
the well and it was filled with rust and before they
got through, they had all the ruét at the bottom
and they had to drag the tubing out and 1ay’it down
and clean it out, is my understanding,

Mr. Hubert was successful in obtaining a commercial
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Oh, ves,
You don't mean to imply that Black River is the only
company in the business that could successfully drill

and complete a well in this pool, do you?

No. I think the fact that in general Black River's

experiénce has been exceptionally better than City
Service on the bhasis of the preliminary dgliﬁerability
tests that have been submitted, it indicates that there
is no more than juét chance to what has taken place
out there so far,

Would you attribute the difference between Black

River and City Service wells solely to methodolééy?
Partially. |

What is the other part?

Partialiy -- I don't think therc is a well located
structurally in general -~

Generally speaking, lower?

Yes.

In your opinion that is a crucial factor?

I think it has been indicated to be here, There is
no question about it. |

What City Service practiiés are you aware of that you
consider were erroneous?

I am not aware that they made any special efforts

along the lines that I outlined for Black River as far




iCk?;_:

y, meigr & mc corm

dearnle

200 SIMMS BLDG.eP.O. BOX 10026PHONE 24360010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK BLOG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

12

13

14

15

- 16

17
18

19

21
2
23

24

25

~afforts aleng

as low exposurc time ‘and as near as possible

compatibly employed, and I am not positive -- I do

not know exactly the way they have perforated well,

hbut it is apparent that they have not made special
ng

éiver Corporation has.

What makes that apéaren; to you, I mean? It is not to

me,

well, if you will bear with me, Mr. Cooley, I think

J have the scout tickets and we can get them out and

go over hOw,many sacks of cement they cemented them

with and so forth,

Rather than going through completion, can you single

out what they did wrong? |

I don't think, as an example, hére is the City

Service Government Number 3 which is located in Section

27. 1If you will refer to the Exhibit 1 that we |

presented, it is the well that is in the N/2 of tﬁe‘E/2

of Section 27 and instead of perforating in the way

that Black River has, they have got shots scattered all

up and down the hole here and I do not have their

operations reports, but it would appear from the way

the well was perfbrated that in all probability it

was perforated with a fire gun under a typical

procedure vhere you go in either in a balanced
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1 condition or with a formation pressure slightly
2 unbalanced and perforate each individual perforation
3 and you raise the gun ‘and have to zero it in with
4 depth and correlate it properly each time and fhen you
- 5 shoot it and this is an example of what Black River
%s 6 Corporation does not do. I think I have the City
.gg T " Service Government in view located here and you have
tg 8 got a similar type situation there. ) é
EE : 9 , It made a much better well than the M-2 whether ’?
% 10 or not it is as good a well. : ‘
Ei 11 0 I think ygu meant the M-3? {
é% ‘n 12 A As the M-3, Whether or not it is as good a well, I ;
‘ég §§ 13 am not prepared to say, because I lhave not made a é
x ® ¢
§§ 14 detailed analysis’of the deliverabiiity tests to
;% 15 determin;;whether or not there is apparent dahage.
o . h
gg 16 If, of course, as you kiow or as is apparent, sometimes’
w
gg 17 if the well is good enough, it still looks good :egard-
25
'Eé 18 ; less of what the outcome of it is, _ %i
%« :
g; 19 On the other hand, City Service had a well in
i
é% 20 here for many years prior to the time that Black River ~f
Eg 21 the 1-M located in the SE of the SE of the 28 and
§§ 22 - neither were they able to make commercial completion
gg 23 befofe nor have been able to since the time that they
55 24 initially started working on this well. I don't have
- 25 any other completion tickets on any(other wells, I,?S“J
%;j;;,.
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not have the 1=M, I don't have the original ﬁicket
with me. All I have is the final completion tiéket

on the well,

Insofar as the prospects of haking a commercial well
in at least the upper Morrow, you feel it is relatively
a low risk venture; is that correct?

Considering we héve an edge 1ocation there, Mr.
Cooley, yes, sir.

In light of this factor, that this is a relatively

low risk in your opinion and in light of the fact that
the maximum amount of the risk facfo: that can be
allowed by statute is 50 percent, would you alter your
recommendation with respect to the risk factor now?
No, sir, I wouldn't, The number 1-BR in the E/2 of

5 gave every indication that itrwas a commercial well
at the time and, in fact, a very reputaﬁlé sexvice
company had their expert analyze the drill stem test
that was taken in‘the'pay zZone and he concluded there
was an insignificant possibility of it beihg anything
but a commercial well and we know what the result has
beén; o0 I would have to conclude that there is a
significant risk at this location.

But not a maximum risk?

Well, I don't knoﬁ how you define a maximum risk. I

would define it for this field as a maximum risk because

(W
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I don't think at this time we have any indication that
any locations lower than where the proposal is to drill
this well have any chance of producing gas.

lMaybe subsequenfly we will develop that. I am

| B Pou |

not prepared tb_say, but right now I don't think we do.
Mr. Aycock, are you familiar with the operational
experience that Mr, Michael P, Grace, II, has had in
the general area of Eddy County?

Mo, sir, I am not familiar with it at all.»wﬂ

You obviously, then, would have no comment?

I would have none whatsoever, |

'Wheﬁ you époke in terms of those things that led
Black River to come into the area, who was the
individual, or if there was more than one, who were
the individuals who made a decisién onvbehaif of
Black River?

Well, there were a combination of people. I can't
give you the exact people, Obviously since Forest
Miller is the geologist, the geologi;al concept wés
his, As far as who made the Lctlal’éecision'to go
forward with the thing and on what basis, I have no
personal knowledge and cannct say. I personally do

know Mr, Miller was responsible for the geological

concept because I have talked to him personally.

Did Mr. Forest Miller, at any time work for City
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Services in connection with the drilling of their
wells?

Not to my knowledge.

Have you personally been in attendance at the drilling
and completion ¢f the wells?

Not every one, but I have been on location and
inspected. I spent a day out there in which I lookéd
at each individual -- the;e were enough wells going
on that I could look at each individual operation and
go over it with then, vyes.

You do feel consulﬁing -

I was’out Lhere on the ground with John Berry and
Forest Miller, yes, sir. I made a special trip out
thefe’for that purpose.

What I was trying to get at is, was it you ﬁersonally
who developed these new concepts or what individual?
Well, which concept are we talking about, the low
exposure time or the mud fluids or the perforation?
You have listed a number of what you consider to be
unusual methods or specialized methods adapted by..
Black River in this area. I am curious as to who
those individuals are that develéped them?

Well, Mr. John Berry and Mr, forest Berry were
responsibie between them for the development of thet

procedures that are in effect out there at the present




raGE 32

1 time.
2 0 Is Mr., Forest Miller a full time employee of Black
N 3 River Corporation?
4 2 He is not a full time employee. He is emploved as a
L ‘ 5 consultant f6r the drillinag and completion of all the
™ 6 wells in the field out there,
()
gg 7 Q Mr. Berry is also a consultant?
c .
:g 8 A That's correct.
E ;
- od 9 0 You are a consultant?
) .
2 10 a That's correct.
w .
E% 1 6] So the three people that were active and responsible
= .
(o b
— - 12 for the methods being used were all consultants rather
e o
S . ,
% ge 13 than full time employees?
; o
a o
:e 14 ).\ That's correct.
W w
23 .
v 15 MR. COOLEY: No further questions,
2z :
%
g 3 16 - - * & % % =%
oK
a5
5 W REDIRECT EXAMINATION
o @
a3l ‘
'$1 8| BY MR, HINKLE:
p A .
w
gg 19 Q You understand that Mr. & Mrs. Grace have pending
x9 . '
a . B
§: @l theiyr application to force pool the W/2 of the 4
- ' '
0. .
§: 21 and also a nonstandard@ unit?
s & ./
a + . :
;; 22 A Yes, sir.
Sh :
°f 23 Q I believe your testimony has shown that everyone
2 o .
2 -
s 24 who is included in the working interest or royalty
25 overriding interest and all mineral owners have
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approved this unit for the W/2 of 4, so deoesn't it
resolve down to just who is going to he the operator,
whether it is Gtace or Black River in this case?

A Well, I would assume so, yes, sir. I can't see any
other problem here at all as long as the Commission has
aiready stated that the nonstandard proration unit
in this case being due to a factor discovered in the
rules is something that can be taken care of.

I would say that the only problem here is going
to,be who is the operator of the well,
MR. HINKLE: That's all.

* X' % % *

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Aycock, this article from the 0il and Gas Journal
describes thiS‘perforating technigque. Which was the
first that you used this technique on in the pool?

A It was used on the discovery well which is the City
?ederal Number 1 which is the one that is located in

the W/2 of Section 34.

Q How many wells have you used it on since then?
A Every one of them, Seven, I bhelieve,
0 Referring to Exhibit Number 6, refer to that, and

identify which wells you used that on then. You said

the City Federal 1?
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Yes, sir.

Federal 2 and Federal 3 ~~

Well, I was wrong. There is seven of them and three
of those are duals and it was used in every case on
POLN SLNYLIes aud GUais.

So every well on Exhibit 6?

Yes, sir,

The same procedures have been used basically?

The only variatibn would be naturally that perforations
have to be spotted to conform with where the bhest
developnent sections of the reservoir are located in
each individual wellbore.

I see,

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions

of Mr, Aycock?

* k k Kk *

CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. HATCH: |
Q Mr. Aycock, in the discussion of your well location
in the W/2 of Section 3, it is_only’identified as the
approximate center of lot 5., Do you have a footage
-location of what the approximate center would be?
A Well, I can get you one, Mr. Hatch, if you will give

me a few minutes to dig out a scale. 900 feet from the

west and 2500 feet from the north line.
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Mr. Aycock}/would that leave as much as 660 feet from
your well location to the nearest side boundary of your
recommended proration unit? That is, your half section
line therc to the cast?

Yes, sir. It would leave just slightly over that
unless my plat is wronqg.

When do you plan to drill your well if Black River

were naméd‘theroperator?

It would be preferable, Mr., Hatch, to have a little
experience with production on'the well in the E/2
before the well in the W/2 is commenced in order to
reduce the risk ahd I think we ﬁbﬁld propose to have

60 to 90 days experience after the well in the E/2 is
put on a continued production at least before commencing
the well iﬂ the W/2.

V MR, HATCH: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of

Mr, Aycock?

MR. COOLEY: In light of the last question and

the last answer, if you please, Mr. Examiner. -

¥ k % % &

RECROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR, COOLEY:

To reduce the risk, was that your reason for drilling?

Yes, sir, I think so. ‘ i
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Would you expiain that answer? There is nothing that

" can be done on the E/2 to reduce the risk of the W/2.

If therc should happen to be that the reservoir is

very limited that the performance on the E/2 will

s

is not an absolute risk”production, but it is a further

factor that would reduce the risk, I believe.

If I understand, then what you are saying, then, is

- that if the performance of the well on the E/2'of

Section 4 were disappointing to a certain degree, that

it might change your mind entirely as to whether you

~wish to driil the well in the W/2,

‘I can't envision at the current time that it would

completely necessitate a reevaluation of the plans,

Mr. ColGley, although in theory this is certainly

.possible,

That has to be what you are talking about. You want

to watch the well in the E/2 so you can decide whether
to drill? |

There are a couple of. things ydu hav; to consider. One
is whether the reserves are adéquate to sustain the
investment reguired and what is going to be the

sustained deliverability of the well., I think more

s of a concern than the reserve would be -- my feeling

is that if you are able to get a commercial completion

bably demonstrate that within a reasonable time. It

' Tl o
G et L et i
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out there now knowing what we know about the field
and its size, that the chances of having noncormercially
small reserves are not very high, but I think there

is a more significant chance than that of having

deliverability that would cause the intestment to - |-

be less than attractive at the current time,

Very long pay on the thing?

Right. I think this is the data that we wou}d‘hope to
get from a limited period of sustained production from
the well in the E/2.

Then if the deliverébility or any addition oY reserves
of that which you ascertain from a period of production
in the E/2 of Section 4, that could conceivably, in
your mind, as you testified here today, dictate the
whole concept of driliing a well on the W/2é
Conceivably, if the performance is completely-
unexpected, yes, sir, I think that is true. Black:

River Corporation is a reasonable and prudent operator

like anyone else and has no desire to drill unnecessary

wells for any reason and if it does not appear that

there is an incentive -- a commercial incentive -~ to
do it, I wouldn't envision that Black River would want
to do it under any circumStances. As I say, I don't
feel the probability of that is high. Certainly in

any case where driliing an edge well, there is a
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1 multitude of unexpected things that can happen.
2 Q Can you unequivocally state to the Examiner that
3 Black River under any circumstances is going to
4 proceed to drill the well in the /22
e 51 A I am sorry, Mr. Coolcy, I den't understand the nature
is 6 of your question. Are you saying that it is possible
’E§ 7 that Black River will not?
=] ’ ,
:g 8 0 It is possible you will not drill the well?
E ~ .
od 9 A I think in the vicinity of a five to ten percent
S . .
.gg 10 possibility that that ccould happen, that's correct,
Ei 11 MR. COOLEY: No further qguestions.
& 4 R
| ——
G s, . :
_8 g2 13 RECROSS-EXAMINATION :
¥o L |
:Y 14| BY MR. NUTTER: 7
w W :
zZZ: . , . :
gE 15 0 Mx. Aycock, on your Exhibit 6, you identified four :
a . £
[ -
§§ 16 " wells as being connected. How about the City .
2w P
'E§ 17 Service wells? Are they connected also? :
e B E
— 1 . .
is .18 A Mr. Examiner, I have no personal knowledge of what
p
& :
Eg 19 City Service's disposition is, at this time.
I 3 -
o . ,
gx 20 Q But none of the wells in the Township 26 or 24 are
<o . ,,
gg 21 ; connected, as yet?
EE 22 A No, sir. Well, let's put it this way. I think they
0+ . .
fg 23 are connected but they have not yet been produced.
S oo
: 3 :
o 24 MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of the witness?

25 {No response.,)
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MR. NUTTER: You may be excused,

(Witness excused.,)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything to offer in
this case; Mr. Cooley? |

MR, COOLEY: No, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further,
Mr. Hinkle?

MR, HINKLE: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have éhythihg fo offer
in Cases 4771 and 4772, and also Case 47662

(No response.)

MR. NUTTER: We will’not contihue the three cases
to the Examiner Hearing scheduled to be at this same place

at 9:00 o'clock a.m,, August 9, 1972,
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Regular Hearing - Tuesday - November 21, 1972 Docket No. 27-72 ©

Qe

(Case 4765 continued from page 1)

L

-

Y//;;;;/4771:

mineral interests underlying the W/2 of Section 3, Township 26
South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch~Morrow Gas
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexlco, comprising, approximately, a 407,20~
acre non-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to
a well located 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from
the West line of said Section 3. .

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well,

~a-charge for ‘the-risk involved, a provision for the alingcation of

actual operating costs, and the eatablishment of charges for super-
vision of said well.

Upon application of Rutter and Wilbanks Corporation this case will:
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

(De HNovo)

"CASE 4772:

Applicatibn of Black River Corporation for a non-standard gas unit,
Eddy. County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a 402.22-acre, more or less, non-standard gas unit adja-
cent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, comprising the W/2 of
Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

“to be dedicated to a well to be located at an unorthodox location

1985 feet from the North line and 2087 feet from the West line of
gsaid Section 4.

Upbg applicatipn of Michael P. Grace I1 and Corinne Grace this case.
will be lieard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

(De Novo)

Application of Black River Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all leasehold, mineral, and royalty interests under-
lying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent
to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
comprising a 402,22~acre, more or less, non~standsrd gas unit, Said
acreage to be dedicated to a well to be located at an unorthodox
location 1985 feéet from the North 111e and 2087 feet from the West
line of said Section 4.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a
charge for the risk involved, a provision for the ailocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vision of said well.

Upon application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne (. ¢ ~=his case
will be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 122¢.




GOVERNOR
, BRUCE KING
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF N7 ¥ MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER
P. 0. BOX 2087 - ANTA FE Awi:&:g:mo

87s0l*
STATE GEOLOGIST

A.L.PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

TO: ALL INTERESTED PARTIES

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

Due to prior commitments by members of the Commission, we
will be unable to have a quorum present for the hearing
which has been scheduled for November 15, 1972. Cases 4763,
4764, and 4765, all pertaining to Section 3, Township 26
South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and scheduled
for Hearing De Novo at the request of Rutter and Wilbanks,
and Case 4796, pertaining to capacity allowable for the
Grace Clty of Carlsbad No. 1, will therefore be continued

to 9:00 o'clock a.m., November 21, 1972, in the Land Office
Conference Room.

Cases 4766, 4771, and 4772, all pertaining to the W/2 of
Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, will also be
advertlsed for Hearing De Novo on that same date at the
request of Michael P. and Corinne Grace.

October 24, 1972
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W & H Production-Drilling, Inc.

© State of New Mexiqo
0il Conservartion ‘“ommission
‘State Land BF€ice Building
Saanta Fe, New Mexico 7501

Re: Black -River Corporatici
BR-Federal 4 Well No. .2
Unit ¥, Sec. 4, T26S, R24E
‘Eddy County, New Mexico
Forced Pooliag Order R-4410

Gent lemen:

The above referenced well was iorced pooled on order R-4410 at a
location 2500 ieet from the NWorth line and 1900 feet from the Vest
line of Section 4,

Due to the topography at the approved location it was necessary to
move the location to 1885 feet from the North line and 2087 feet
from the West line of Section 4. , e

1t is respectfully requested that a hearing be called for épbfoval
. of the new location. Since there is scheduleda de nove heariog of

Cases No. 4766, 4771 and 4772 on Novewmber 15, 1972 doncerning the

West half of Section 4, it is also requested that the above request

be hear concurreantly,
zjjﬁs very truly,

\

J. 4. Berry, Agent for
Black River Corporation

N

JIB;:lv

bee: Black River Corporation
Midland, Texas
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Examiner learing - Wednesday - .July 26, 1972 Docket No. 16-72

—5-

(Cage 4782 continued from page 4)

"CASE 4771:

CASE 4772:

CASE 4784:

authorfty to Inatitute a waterflood project In the Robinsoun~Jackson
Unit Area, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by the
injection of water through thirteen wells located in Sections 27, 34,

and -0C (g, T . L Yo TN - Y

aud 35 of Townsnip~ 17 “Souti, Range 29 East; Fddy'p"uuu,,'new Wexico.

. Application of Black River Corporation for a non-standard gas unit,

Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a 402.22-a¢ve, mure vl less, non-standard gas unit

adjaceht to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, comprising the W/2

of Section 4, Township 26 South, Raunge 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to a well to be located in the approximate center of

Lot S (SE/4 NW/4) of said Section 4.

Application of Black River Corporatien for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, Iin the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all leasehold, mineral, and royalty interests under-
lying the W/2 of Section 4, ‘fownehip 26 South, Range 24 East, -adjacent
to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, -
comprising a 402.22-acre, more or less, non-standard gas unit. Said
acreage to be dedicated to a well to be located in the approximate
center of Lot 5 (SE/4 NW/4) df sald Section 4.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a

 charge for the risk invoived, a provision for the allocation of

actual opetrating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vision ¢f raid well.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for
the creation and extension of certain pools in Lea, Roosevelt and
Chaves Counties, New Mexico. : .

(a) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as a
gas pool for Fusselman production and designated as the Crosby-Fusselman
Gas Pool. - The discovery well 1s Union Texas Petroleum Corporation
Crosby Deep No. 1 locdted in Unit N of Section 28, Township 25 South,
Range 37 East NMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH RANCL 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 28: S/2

(h) Create a new pool in Lea:County; Neéw Mexico, clagsified as a-

gas pool for San Andres production and designated as the Nerth Bunice=
San Andres Gas Pool. The discovery well is Sohic Petroleum Company,
Alves "A" No. 2 located in Unit M of Section 8, Township 21 South,

Range 37 East, NMPM.

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: SW/4

(c) Create a new pool in Roosevelt County, New Mexico, classified
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EXHIBIT NO, 6
T SUMMARY OF INDIVIDUAL WELL DATA
’ BLACK RIVER CORPORATION
WASHINGTPN RANCH (MORROW) FIELD
_ EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
. A Shutin
_ ) Wellhead DST  AOFP:MCFD Date of
Completion Completfon NMOCC C-122 Pressure, Shutin @15.025 Fitst
n TOpérator; Lesse & Well No. Unit.= Sec. =_THP. - Rge. . TD.L . DPBTD- Intgrval — - Date " - Test Date— ——Pela- - - -BHE " FSia T Gag Del.
Black River Corporatfon - .
1 /ctttea Federal 1 ¥ 34 258 24E 7045 - 7000 6795 - 6844 6-06-71 6-08-71 2581 3004 41,500 1-31-72
/cukiea Federal 2 J 34 258 24E 7975 - 7050 6858 - 6890 9-08-71 9-10-71 2579 " 3030 13,000 1-31-72
/Citiea Federal 3 I 334 258 24E 7070 - 7037 6921 - 6968 2-17-72 2-17-72 2462 - 7,077 3~23-72
/cu:ies Pederal "E" 1 35 258 24E 7066 ~ 7011 6923 - 6970 3-13-72 3-13-72 2395 2939 1,556 5-05-72
., Cities 3 Fedéi‘all 1-C F 3 268 24E 7050 -~ 7012 - 6842 - 6854 4-06-72 4-12-72 2533 3026 4,245 SI - WOPL
/ 1-7 F 3 26S 26E 7050 - 7012 6913 - 69464 4-06-72 6-11-72 2697 - 11,158 SI - WOPL
/ Cities 3 Pederal 2-C G 3 268 24E 7030 - 7003 6840 -- 6852 5-17-72 A5-v22—72 2560 2991 1,964 SI - WOPL
: 2-T G 3 _26$ 24E 7030 - 7003 6907 - 6930 5~17-72 5-23-72 2460 2905 . 11,008 SI - WOPL
/ BR-Federal 4" 1-C H 4 268  24E 7125 - 7075 6953 - 6964 6-11-72 - 2430 3002 8,549 SI - WOPL
1-7 H 4 268 24E 7125 ~ 7075 7024 - 7039 6-11-72 - 2410 2863 5,199 SI - WOPL
‘z 4
E- . BAILEY, SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN, INC.
24 - 1100 V & J TOWER MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
H ’ . WM. P. AYCOCK, P. E./kp 7-10-72
3 v’ |
M X,z  BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER N ‘
T , Oil. CONSERVATION COMMISSIO
: EXHIBIT NO.____(_Q
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| | ) o ited by DV SNECTACE.
| Heating pate -

o ERS  m A A ol

SRR S 5 A NS ML A g SR e i R e X ) st R s




T

Sy
- o

TS g

[ERTTa

R S O RS BN Y 2 O\ A

AN A G

Jorpey

g I

P

Completion te

Joun L. KENNEDY

Drilting Editor

A NEW completion technique, aimed
at reducing damage to the Morrow
sand, has b~en used on several wells
recently in Eddy Co., N.M.

Five wells have been completed
using a percussion-detonating per-
forating device run on the lower end
of the tubing string.

l NI A A e s v venaes R e T AN AT

TE )’/\M!NF{ NUHLR
Ol (( HSERVATION COMMISSION

\ v

The first well in this aréa to use this

method was Black River Corp.’s zas
producer about 10 miles southwest of

‘White’s City, N.M., in 34-25s-2de. It

potentialed at 41.5 MMcfd after being
perforated over two intervals 6,795

6,806 ft and 6,8146,844 ft—with the

percussion-detonating gun hookup.

Productivity of the Morrow can be
adversely affected by drilling water
and water invasion resulting from high
hydrostatic heads imposed on the for-
mation during drilling. The new com-
pletion technique, coupled with the use
of a low-water-loss mud for drilling
through the Morrow, will reduce the
danger of formation damage.

John Berry, engineering vice-pres-
ident for W & H Production-Drilling
Inc., Midland, Tex., says use of the
technique is spreading after early jobs
showed good results. W & H, a con-
sulting firm, supervised the drilling of
the Black River wells.

How it’s dorie, Morrow wells in this
area are about ‘6,800 ft deep and are
normally drilled with a low-solids, low-

“water-loss, freshwater mud. Maximum

00D
mnrl “’8‘3"33 Qrg lll :hb O‘U'JU ll)lgdl

range. :

A typical caamg program, Flg 1,
consists of 1234-in. set at about 375 ft;
approximately 1,000 ft of 85-in. then
415-in. casing set at TD. The 123 and

. 8%-in. strings are cemented to surface

aad cement around the 4%-in. is
brought -back to a height adequate to
protecl the producing formation.

Tubing string in a typical compleiion
is 214-in. nominal; tolerances are close
when this tubing is run inside the 414-
in. casing since the tubing coupling is
3.668 in. O. The ID of the 4l4-in,
string is only 4.052 in,

CEXHIBIT NO.

_ASENO. L\‘\’\\ Fen @%‘éﬁfm
AU

Submilted by_\ \O\Q\C
=y

earipg Date

The gun arrangement, originally de-
vised by perforating engineer Roy
Vann, is based on making up a per-
forating device on the bottom of the
tubing in the pattern indicated by a
study of open-hole logs. Vann’s Vann
Tool Co. calls the technique a ““tubing
conveyed permanent completion tool.”
Trademarked ‘““Vanntage,” it is offered
through Perfojet Services in Midland,
and Artesia, N.M.

One joint of tubing is installed on top
of the gun with a perforated nipple
tmmediately on top of this joint, Fig. 2.

-Next a packer and profile nipple,
with blanking plug instailed, and an
“on-off"’ assembly is added to the
string before it is run in the hole. After
the tubing is run, it is picked up and
spaced as accurately as possible using
pipe measurement. Then in order to
have the charges exactly adjacent to
to the zones to be perforated, a gam-
ma-ray logging tcol is run through
tubing. )

Data from this logging run are
correlated with open-hole logs and a
final adjustment of tubing is made be-
fore the packer is set.

A wire line is then used to equalize
and pull the blanking plug. At this
time, only about 40-50 ft of fluid re-

- ‘mains in the tubing. This is fluid that

was compressed below the packer
when it was set. )
The wellhead is flanged up after the
packer is séi and before the blanking
plug is-equalized and pulled. Then
when a line is hooked up to a test

Fig. §
Morrow completion

RETE S

Jx ] 855-in. casing

xu.tcss\g
sel nl7043 it}
>
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a

rrow sand

separator or pit, the well is ready to
perforate.

The perforating gun is detonated
either by dropping a bar down the
tubing or striking the head of the gun
section with a bar on a wire line, A
dropped detonating bar can be left in
the hole with no adverse effect on pro- .
ducing operations, and the detonating
bar on a.wire line can be removed
from the well through the lubricator.

If it is necessary to pull tubing for a

Fig. 2
Typical hookup
I
1 joint .
lv‘bing B
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UPPER PART of bollom hole assembly conlams packer, pmme nipple with blankmg plug instalied,
and an “on-off” assembly. Fig. 3.

well-workover operation, the blanking
plug is set, and the tubing released at
the on-off tool. '

All that remains now is to potential

" the well. According to Berry, an early

well completed with this technique
came back fast. Within atout 75 sec
after the bar was dropped—about the
time needed io close the master valve,

_ install a bonnet, needle valve, and

gauge; and reopen the master valve—
there was 500 psi on the tubing. This
immediately increased to 2,200 psi and
the well flowed at a rate of 4 MMcfd.
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The perforating gun is a regular 3!%-
in. casing gun, and shooting patterns
can be arranged in the same way as
with conventional perforating guns, I
more than one gun is needed to cover
a wide perforating interval, additional
sections can be connected with 1-ia.
tubing.
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WITH PERFORATOR on bollom, and remaining on'Lallom permanenlly, charges are detonated by

dropping a bar down tubing string. Fig 4.

Gas-process
plant costs

W. L. Netsox

“Technical Editor and

Petroleum Consultant

THE COST of the auxiliary refincry
processes by wiich gases are handied
in refineries have long been confusing
because of the many variables in-

volved. The gases are avaifable at
various pressures and often must be

compressed for absorption or gas frac-
tionaticn, and the heaviest liquid is
stabilized. The investments for such
operations are shown in Curves 1 and
2 of Figs. 1 or 2.

In addition, the hydrocarbons such
as propane, isobutane, butane, iso-
pentane, etc., may be separated from
each other by fractionation and these
operations, along with absorption,
stripping, and stabilization lcad to the
investments of Curves 4 and 5 of
Fig. 1.

Retinery gases also contain hydro-
gen sultide which usually must be re-
‘moved. Accordingly, Curves 5 through
12 involve the desulfurization of gases
containing: either 5 or 30% of hydro-
gen sulfide.

Finally Curves 9 through 12 also in-
clude the cost of sulfur plants for re-
covering the sulfur contained in sul-
fide-rich bases. Also, a curve for hy-
drogen recovery alone is shown “on
Fig. 1, taken from Productivity Cost-
imating No. 64 (OGJ, Apr. 10, 1972),
“Plants for hydrogen manufacturing.”

All of these processings (Curves 1-12
of Figs. 1 and 2) are organized or
identified in Table 1.

Investment costs were assemb!ed
from “What’s the cost of refinery gas-

Correction

In the footnote for Column No. 4 in
Table 1 of Productivity Costtmatmg
No. 64, “Productivity in construction
and design of tanks remains con-
stant. . . ,”” April 10, 1972, p. 122, should
read “Dividing Co}. 3 by Col. 6,” rather

- than “Dividing Col.- 3 by Col. 8.

Also, the material/labor split is
30/70 as stated in the footnote for
Column 3. Unfortunately, page 123
states ir. error that the split is 70/30.




CENTRAL SOUTHWEST O1L CORPORATION

Post Office Box 2107
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201

July 24, 1972

Black River Corporation

620 Commercial Bank Tower
Texos . 79701

I‘V‘Ild!und, 157
Re: W 1/2 of Section4, T. 26S. - R. 24 E.

Eddy County, New Mexico
Gentlemen:

This is to notify you that Central Southwest Qil Corporation does voluntarily approve
the pooling on communitization of the West Half ot Section 4 Townshlp 26 South -
Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. :

We believe that Black River Corporation should operate the unit, and do approve
Black River as operator. It is compleiely unreasonable to suggest that Michael P.
Grace and Corinne Grace should operate the unit, and we are strongly opposed to
their being designated as operators.

~ We believe the entire west half of the section should be included in the unit, and

nothing more or less than the west half would be completely wmsatisfactory.
Yours truly,

CENTRAL SOUTHWEST Ol L CORPORATION

THOMAS ALLEN
President’

TA:bi
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BEEG

- SRE fXAMIN RUTZ ,
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BLACK RIVER TORPORATION

620 COMMERCIAL DANK TOWER
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 14, 1972

915 €82-5267

T D

. w
Do W/2 of Scotion 4, T-26-8, R-24-E

Eddy County, New Mexico

' TO ALL INTEREST OWNERS:

Black River Corporation is requesting your voluntary approval {0 pool
" and communitize the West Half of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range
2/ East, Eddy County, New Mexico, with Black River Corporatlon as
opera’cor for the unit,

2 e et i B vt e

Application for compulsory pooling with reference to this area is
scheduled for hearing on the July 26, 1972 docket of the 0il Conser-
vation Commission, Santa Fe, New Mexico, Also, application by Michael
P, Grace and Cormne Grace, as coperators, for forced poolmg under-
lying the-captioned land will bé heard.

Your reply and consideration in thls voluntary communitization request
by Black River-will be appreclated For your convenience, we have en-
closed a self addressed envelope, )

f A e gy

Very truly yours, BEFORE EXAMINER Utz

BLACK RIVER COREORATION s ' GIL CONSEAVATION COMMIS *SION

- Ph /4'7"“ - QZIL)A\ FrHIBIT N?j
i ] e |

Executive Vice President

————
—_—

L

, )/ 7/!/// ~
TP:me O}Z" Uy 4 - /36
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prentror

—— —_—
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PLEASE Send me tvFORMATIOV  ZE: :c;(/u./ﬁ;w e dm
OF OWARIDE Y ToLp ME OF, ?f_‘ﬂﬁ#ﬂj-
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JERRY BUTTS

MANAGER

T. C. STROMBERG

THE ARTESIA LUMBER COMPANY

P. O. DRAWER 1325
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

18 July 1972

Re: W/2 of Secticn 4, T-26-S,
R"'2}+""E, J.Jddy UC“Ilt}' N.I‘E.

Black River Cornoratlon
620 Commer01al Bank Tower
I“idland, Texas

Gentvleéeman:

The Artesia Lumber Comp a“y strongly approves Black River
Coryporation to vool and communitize vhe /2 of Section
L, T-26-8, R-2L=1, Eddy County, Yew Ilexico. This firm
has beeg_very successiul in drllllnv and completing gas
wells in, ashaﬂ*ton Ranch~lMerrew Gas Field thus we

wculd oppose any other™firm or individual operating

the above descrnbed half section.

Very truly yours,

T.C. Stromberg

TCS: M

PRESIDENT

BOFORE EXAMINER UTZ

sy
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7’7’]/ Y772

st 3 58

l




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER CI' THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

M | CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772
; Order No. R-4410

| | CONSOLIDATED CASES:

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE AND
CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY POOLING
AND A NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

: o APPLICATION OF ‘BLACK RIVER CORPORATION
; e FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS UNIT, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER CORPORATION
FOR COMPTLSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

s

- BY THE COMMISSION: L

i ' _ This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on“July 26, 1972,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

AR EATUMY 4 o A,

NOW, on this . 10th day of OCtoher, 1972, the Commission,
a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examlner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of thlS cause and the
subject matter: thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Black River Corporation, seeks
an order pooling all mineral interests in the Washington Ranch-~
Morzow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26
South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a
402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to
a well to be located 2500 feet from the North line and 1900
feet from the West line of said Section 4.

%%e» _ :  (3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
THae to drill the above-described well to the Morrow formation in
o the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool.

o e G 0 W ——
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Order No. R-4410
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ASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772

. ]

{4 ihat the applicani, bdMichael-P, Grace 1I, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Washington Ranch-
Mocrrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26
South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form.
a 402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated
to a well to be located 1980 feet from the North line and 1980
feet from the West line of said Section 4.

(5) 7That the applicant, Michael P. Grace II has the right

to drill in the NW/4 NW/4 of said Section 4 and proposes to
drill a well in the SE/4 NW/4 of said Section 4.

(6) That both applicahts, Black River Corporation and
Michael P. Grace II, seek to be named operator of the unit to
be pooled.

v (7) That Cases Nos. 4766, 4771 and 4772 were consolidated
as the cases irvolve the same lands and issues.

(8) That the evidence indicates that the entire W/2 bf(
the above-described Section. 4 can reasonably be presumed produc-
tive of gas in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool.

{(9). That the entire W/2 of the above~described Section 4
can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by a
well located in the SE/4 NW/4 of said Section 4.

' (10) That there are interest owners in the proposed non-
standard proration unit who have not agreed to pool their
interests.

(11) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlatlve rlghts, and to afford to the owner of each
interest in said non-standard unit the opportunity to recover
or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share
of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests in the Washington
Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township
26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, should
be pooled to form a 402,22-acre non-standard gas proration unit
to be dedicated to a well to be located in the SE/4 NW/4 of said
Section 4.

(12) That Black River Corporation should be designated the
operator of the subject well and unit. .

(13) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out

~of production.

(14) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have ‘
withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs
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CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772
Order No. R-4410

plus an additional 40% thereof as a reasonable charge for the
risk involved in dzrilling of the well.

(15) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object. to the actual well costs
but that said actual well costs should be adopted-as the
reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

(16) That following détermination of reasonable well costs,
any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his
share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and
should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated
well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(17) That $135 00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the subject

~well; that the operator should be authorized to withhold from

productlon the proporticnatec-share of such supervision charge
attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in
addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold
from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures
required for operating the subject well, riot in excess of what
are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working
interest.

(18) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed
in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and
proof of ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interest, whatever they’ may be, in
the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of
Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County,
New Mexlco, are hereby pooled to form a 402.22-acre non-standard
gas proration unit to be dedicated to Black River Corporation's

‘well to be located 2500 feet from the North line and 1900 feet

from the West line of said Section 4.

(2) That Black River Corporation is hereby de31gnated
the operator of the subject well and unit.

(3) That the operator sliall furnish the Commission and
each known working interest owner in the subject unit an
itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 60 days
following the date of this order.

(4) That within 60 days from the date.the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
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CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772
Order No. R-4410 :

of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
~ share of reascnable well costs out of production, and that
any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as
. provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but
shall not be liable for risk charges.

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
each known working interest owner in the subject unit an
'~ itemized schedule of actual well costs within 60 days following

completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual
well costs is received by the Commission and the Commission
has not objected within 60 days following receipt of said
schedule, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well
costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to
actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission

. will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and

S ’ - hearing.

v
e wpa e 1 —

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reason-~
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided
above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall.
receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that
estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

L (7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold
" * the following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well: costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share

; -of said estimated well costs within .60 days

{ : from the date the schedule of estimated well

5 costs is furnished to him,

(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the
f drilling of the well, 40% of the pro rata
: ; share of reasonable well costs attributable
to each non-consenting wcrking interest
owner who has not paid his share of esti-
L mated well costs within 60 days from the
* (3 : date the schedule of estimated well costs is
fod furnished to him,

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
the well costs.

C

(9) That $135.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the subject
-well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from
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CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772
Order No. R-4410

production the proportionate-share of such supervision charge
attributable to each non-consenting working 1nterest, and in

required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what
are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working
interest.

(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8)
royalty interest for the purpose of allocatlng costs and charges
under the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid
out of productlon shall be withheld only from the working
interests' share of production, and no costs cr charges shall
be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in
escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner
thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator
shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said
escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) ‘That jurisdiction of this cause ‘is retained for the
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.
,T"mw_ﬂ__"ww

- STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BRUCE KING, Chairman

L

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member Rt

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary °°

SEAL

dr/
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APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER CORPORATION
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND WNON-STAMDARD
SPACING AND PRORATION UNIT, EDDY COUNTY,

M '\«v WAERANIY ATENIP Y AW AT
NF’-W ‘{TCO. CAraA MY A WAL oLl aniaaas

- POOLING ALL MINERAL INTERESTS IN THE
HMORROW FORMATION UNDERLYING "THE W

SECTION 4, TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE | (j%éaéx/ e/f;7;7?¥ji:a‘_u;

- 24 EAST ADJACLNT TO THE WASHINGTON
"RANCH~MORROW GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,

COMPRISING 402.22 ACRES AS A NON-

STANDARD SPACING AND PRORATION UNIT,
SAID Wk SECTION 4 TO BE DEDICATED TO
A WELL TO BE LOCATED IN THE APPROXIMATE ' ‘
CENTER OF LOT 5 (SE4NWY%) SAID SECTION 4.

011 Conservation Commission
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

‘Comes Black River Corporation, acting by and through the
undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application for compulsory
pooling and a non~-standard spacing and proration unit, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant seeks an order pooling all mineral interests

in the Morrow formation underlying the Wy Section 4, Township 26

South, Range 24 East adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas
Pool, Eddy County, comprising 402.22 acres = a non-standard spacing
and proration unit, said W% Section 4 to be dedicated to a well to
be located in the approximate center of Lot 5 (SE&NW%) sald Section
4, and in support thereof respectfully shows:

1. There is attached hereto, made a part hereof, and for
purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A", a pla* showing the
gas wells which have been completed in the Morrow formation in the
Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool and in the- vioinity thereof. The
plat also shows the proposed non-standard spacing and proration unit
comprising the Wk Section 4, together with the proposed weil location
and the ownership of all acreage therein and in the vicinity thereof.

2, Section 4 is an irregular sections. On the official

survey thereof the following subdivisions are designated as lots and
contain the indicated number of acres:

BOCKET MAIED gs:;:z;;q; SR
Date - A/C/O 7r2//ﬁu¥ 4}:4?2’




NEXNWY% - Lot 3 50.25 acres
SWhNWY% - Lot 4 50.23 acres
SEMNWY% - Lot 5 50.27 acres
Ni}SWk - Lot 9 50.35 acres
NWkSwk - lot 10 50.26 acres
SWiSW% - Lot 11 50.26 acres

The NWiNWY% has not been designated as a lot and the acreage is not
gshnun An +he SIT7Iclal survey, aoweves,; oile saue 1as been surveyed
and is believed to contain 50.25 acres. The SE4SW% has not been -
designated as a lot on the official gurvey and the ‘amount of acreage

__contained-thsrein is not shown; however, it has been surveyed and is
believed to contain 50.35 acres. The entire W4 of said section is
believed to contain 402.22 acres.

3. Applicant is the owner of the oil and gas leases covering
all of the Wk Section 4 except the NWiNWX% containing 50.25 acres and
the lease covering this acreage is believed to be owned by Michael P.
Grace and wife, Corinne Grace. Applicant proposes to drill a well
for the production of gas from the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool,
said well to be located in the approximate center of Lot 5 (SE%NwWk)
said section. Applicant has been unable to agree with Michael P. Grace
“nd his wife on the pooling of their interests in connection with the
drilling of said well and desires that all non-consenting mineral,
royalty and owerriding royalty owners' interests be pooled as provided
by Section 65-3-14 New Mexico Statutes 1953 Annotated for the purpose
of drilling and producing said well and inconnection therewith that
provision be made for the payment of the cost of drilling said well,
as well as a charge for the risk involved, the designation of applicant
as operator and for the allocation of actual operating costs and the
establishment of charges for supervision of said well, and that all
of the W4 of sald section be designated as a non-standard spacing and
proxation unit to be dedicated to said well in the event said well is
completed as a well capable of producing gas in paying quantities.

4. Applicant believes that the pooling of saild interests
and the designation of the W% of Section 4 &g a non-standard spacing
and proration unit.! will avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells and
will tend to protect correlative rights and prevent waste.

5. Appilcant requests that this matter be set down for hearing
at the examiner's hearing on July 26, ;774-

T | | | BLACK RIVER CORPORATION

By B e . .\
HINKLE/, BONDURANT, COX & EATON
Attorneys for Applicant
P.O. Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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BEFORE THE OIlL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTERS OF:

THE APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P.

GRACE and CORINNE GRACE FOR

‘COMPULSORY PCOLING AND A NON-

STANDARD PRORATION UNIT, EDDY

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

THE APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER
CORPORATION FOR A NON-STANDARD

NO, 4766

NO., 4771

GAS UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

THE APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER

CORPORATION FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, ‘qwg

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

NOo. 4772

R-4410 o

APPLICATION FOR DE NOVO HEARING

COME NOW Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace, and respect-

and nunbered cases.

~fully make application for a hearing de novo in the above atyled

WHEREFORE, Applicants respectfully request the Commission to.

grant a hearing de novo in the above styled and numbered cases.

BUKR & COOLEY

) e d VI e -
152 Patrolaunm fentor Bullding

Farmington, New Mex 87401




Application of Black River Corporation for a non-standard gas unit

consisling oL the W% Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East,
N.M.P.M., Eddy County containing 402.22 acres, more or less, to be

dedicated to a well to be located in the approximate center of Lot
5 (SE%NW%) said Section 4, ... . TUUTTTETE PEUEER PR AOF

i
'
' )
i
!

Application of ‘Black River Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks an order- pooling all leasehold,
mineral and royalty ipnterests in and to the Wk Section 4, Township

- 26 South, Range 24 East, N.M.P.M. to be dedicated to a well to be

- located in the approximate center of Lot .5 (SE4NWY%) said Section 4,

- Also~to be considered will be’ the cost Of drilling said"well, a charge
for the risk involved, provision for the allocation of actual operating
costs and establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
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